
Taikura Rudolf Steiner School
                  27 October 2016

       Dear Families of Taikura

The greatest gift you can give to someone is your time; because when you give
your time, you are giving a portion of your life that you will never get back.

We need to think of our time as a taonga, something very precious. We all seem to be time-poor these
days with family commitments, the demands of our daily work, meetings, chores and the myriad of
those things which chew up this precious time. We know that we have only a set number of minutes
allotted to us in one Earth day, and we need to consider how we use and gift this time. Fortunately, we
get our ‘time-bank-account’ refilled at the start of each day which is a gift in itself.

This is why we, as a school, deeply value the gift of time which our families give to us. Even the donation
given to preserve our special character is a gift of your time, as we all know that this money was hard
earned. Time given by parents in class meetings, on class trips or in fundraising or social activities for
our children. Time given for the Fête which is a great time of community coming together for the common
good. All much appreciated gifts.

As we work towards our Fête, our end of year gatherings and our planning and commitments for 2017,
we would like our Taikura community to know that we know your time is a very precious gift which you
give to us, and we thank you.

Nga mihi

Carmel Spencer
Principal

Mark your Calendar!

Oct  28      8:45 am      Parents Group:  Lynda Warren: Recipes for children
Oct  31 - 12Nov        Allsorts Exhibition
Nov  4         4:15 pm         Surf Club Starts
Nov 11      8:45 am    Parents Group:  Kaye Keats: Herbal nutritionist
Nov 20              10:00 am - 3:00 pm       Taikura Fête

Term 1:  Monday 30 January High School Starts  - 13 April end of term
   Wednesday 1 February Lower School / Kindergarten start date to be advised

(6 February Waitangi Day)
Term 2:  Monday 1 May  - Friday 7 July
   Anzac  Day 25 April   Queens Birthday 5 June
Term 3:  Monday 24 July - Friday 29 August
Term 4:  Monday 16 October - Tuesday 13 December
                  HB Anniversary 20 October   Labour Day 23 October



Please come along and enjoy the opportunity to meet other parents and staff from our school in a relaxed
and supportive environment and if you have young ones don't worry as all meetings are baby/toddler
friendly.

Gatherings are held at the Hastings Taikura Kindergarten community space a couple of Friday mornings
a month.  Guest speakers begin at 9am with tea and coffee available from 8.45am.

Our next meetings scheduled are:

October 28 - Lynda Warren: discussion and sharing on nutritious recipes for children. Please  bring along
your favourite nutritious children's recipes to share as well.

November 11- Kaye Keates:  A past parent and past Steiner Kindergartner who now practices as a
Medical Herbalist & Nutritionist at Cornucopia - focus to be announced.

Perfect for Christmas Gifts!
Lower School classes will have been completing their art work for individualised cards, calendars etc.

A copy of children’s own art work/or photo may be used to produce beautiful greeting cards with envelopes,
laminated calendars, diaries or note pads. As displayed in the hall foyer.

Prices: Art Calendars   $10  Photo Calendars  $12
  Cards (Pack of 8)  $12  Diaries     $15
  Kids notepads         $12  Mouse Mats   $15

Last Chance!
Please hand in your orders forms with cash or cheque (payable to “Star Children”) in an envelope to the
school office.
Spare order forms and art paper are available at the office.
Closing date for orders Friday, 28 October. Late orders to the office by Monday 3 pm at the latest.
N.B. Please leave art work in class box to be collected - thank you.
Any queries, please phone Jackie Blair 878 8932

The staff of the school have offered to coordinate the raffle prizes for the Fête. Can you donate
something to our raffle baskets? Perhaps a voucher from your business, or a special wee item? Please
drop items at the office by Friday 4 November or contact the office for items to be collected.
Many thanks.
Many thanks to Liam for this wonderful raffle.



Pledge forms have been posted and emailed out this week for School and Kindergarten families.
Please complete and have these returned by Friday 25 November 2016. We will have a drop box
available at the front gates in the mornings for the week commencing Monday 7  November to Friday
11 November for pledge forms to be returned. For families with children in School and Kindergarten,
the kindergarten pledge forms are Yellow, please ensure you complete the correct form for each of
your children. If you need assistance with your form please contact me in the office.
                    Selena Crouch
          Finance Manager

Hi all, Josh Achten here, I'm fundraising for my trip to Europe next year, where I hope to pursue my
cycling career. I'm selling beautiful fresh Rewena bread every morning from Monday to Friday. I'm
bringing the bread to school for pickup, for only $5 dollars a loaf.
Flick me a text or give me a call to order.

Cell phone: 0278710099 / Home phone: 06 8748554

CLASS 3 and 4 TEACHER 2017
We are looking for a teacher who has experience with Waldorf pedagogy, is committed to working
collegially out of anthroposophy and is registered to teach or able to become registered. The appointed
teacher would ideally be committed to taking the class to the completion of Class 7.

PART-TIME HANDWORK TEACHER
We are also seeking a handwork teacher to work approximately 10 hours per week. You must have a
passion to teach soft material handwork to children 6–13. Experience of Waldorf Pedagogy preferred.

For more information contact or an application pack please contact Lis McCracken on 03 929 8651 or
03 528 2046 or e-mail office@motueka.steiner.school.nz.
Applications for both positions close Monday 14 November 2016.

Motueka Rudolf Steiner School currently has 60 students and runs composite classes. We are
a self-funding community school and our salary scale is lower than state-funded schools. We
offer a warm and vibrant community; the opportunity to be involved in our new farm school
project. Motueka is close to lovely beaches, mountains and national parks.

CLASS 6 (Y7) 2017 TEACHER
We are looking for an experienced Waldorf classroom practitioner to take over this class from Term 1
2017, and deliver a rich curriculum based in the performing, visual, social and practical arts, and
facilitate robust academic outcomes for our tamariki.

An understanding of the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi is essential, as is NZ teacher registration
(or the proven ability to become a NZ registered teacher). Applications close Friday, 28 October 2016

For an application pack please phone (0064) 04 299 0812, or e-mail office@tera.school.nz

We have ten music tutors who come to Taikura to give instrumental and vocal lessons each week. This
Showcase is a chance for the students to perform in front of an audience, and it's also a great
opportunity to hear the progress they are making. If you are considering learning an instrument, you
could come along to meet the tutors, hear the instruments, and get inspired!
Wednesday 9th November in the Taikura Hall, start 7:30 pm All welcome, free entry.



The school year is coming to an end and it’s around this time that students and parents start to think about
exchanges overseas or the big OE.

The Cox family has been part of the school for many years now and I’d really like the opportunity to quote
on any aspect of travel that you or your family may be contemplating this year or next.
We can offer flexible payment plans, which is not always an option offered and arrangements can be
discussed with individuals on a case by case basis.
Below is an email from a satisfied ex student.
“We came to Jaime without much of a plan at all, all I knew is that we wanted to get to London and do
some travelling on the way.
Jaime had so many suggestions for us and lots of magazines and things to look at, she filled us in on
current events in the countries we wanted to go to and advised us on certain tours we could take.
It did not take long for Jaime to have our whole itinerary planned out and whatever changes we wanted to
make we easily added.
We simply had nothing to worry about. Even know when I email for advice on trips around Europe, Jaime is
always very helpful and quick to reply.
I highly recommend her work, and would most definitely use the team at Cox World Travel again!
Hazel Combs “ Oct 2016

So give Cox World Travel a go and call (06 8358574) or email me at eric@coxworldtravel.co.nz

Eric Cox (Manager)
Facebook    Website   Newsletter signup

I am a school parent in need of accommondation in the Havelock North or Hastings area. I require a two
bedroom unit or flat and need to give 21 days notice where I am at the moment.  I have a limit of  $300.00
per week. Please contact Sam on 877 3443 evenings only.

Warm, low maintenance three bedroom home. Short 15 min walk from Taikura Steiner School. Great first
home - investment - retiree. To view visit Trade Me Property ID EZW872 . Phone owner on 0212624092

Are you interested in new ways to meet the challenges of parenting that combine living your values, hold-
ing your boundaries and empowering your children?

*Reduce family conflicts and sibling rivalry
*Move beyond power struggles to cooperation and trust
*Create deeper qualities of connection
*Protect and nurture the autonomy & learning of children
*Stimulate and strengthen intrinsic motivation & reduce reliance on dependence of externals
*Find new creative ways to value and meet everyone’s needs without conflict or giving in or giving up
Filipa Hope filipahope@gmail.com phone 027 4513445       Cost: $250

58 Dalton Street Napier
Ph: 64 6 8358574



Rudolf Steiner described the effect of fortified, concentrated, therapeutic Eurythmy gestures as very deep
and transformative. I started giving Eurythmy in Taikura in 1982 for two years then at Hohepa and in private
practice,also working overseas in England and Ireland.
Every gesture for a vowel or consonant has a particular connection to a movement process within us.The
limbs and metabolism are intertwined. As Eurythmy therapists we have therefore a direct path towards
guiding processes of digestion, breathing, circulation and upwards to soul and spiritual conditions that play
into all the material functions.
I am now offering sessions from my home in Akina Hastings.Contact me at 8733104 John Allison

Come and experience this unique massage created by Rudolf Steiner & Dr. Ita Wegman, to help you build
up your vital forces and harmonize your physical, emotional & spiritual bodies through warmth, rhythm,
specific suction grips and oils!  25 % DISCOUNT UNTIL END OF DECEMBER !!! Also Gift Vouchers available!

Mother and Child Combo (combined session) helps with sleep disturbances, incontinence, hyperactivity,
lack of concentration, lethargy, convalescence, digestion problems, asthma, etc.
For more info & bookings please contact Aurelia Lorenzo at 0226749450
aurelialorenzovazquez@gmail.com

:
We have four adorable tabby kittens, born on 19 October. Some are ginger, some grey and white; sex as
yet undetermined.  The mother is a very friendly, snuggly cat, and the kittens will be well socialised by our
family.  These kittens are free to a good home and will be ready from 14 December, the last day of school.
We are willing to keep them here up to Christmas Eve.  Get in quick to secure a fluffy Christmas surprise for
your family.  Contact Rosheen on 8750182, 027 777 0759 or email rosyposypuddingandpie@gmail.com.

David Hales will teach you the skills you require to live well in the wild.  Making and using hunting tools,
traps, snares, shelter, fire, pottery and clothing. Finding and cooking wild edible plants, tracking, awareness
and more.
Venue: 617 Heretaunga Street East, Hastings 10 am - 12 pm  Saturdays 29 Oct, 19 Nov, 3 Dec
Adults $20.00  children $15.00  family $50.00
For information and booking: Phone/text Daniel or Hannah on 022 104 9867

“Providing an experience that combines going to see a medical professional and meeting up with an old
friend who cares about your well being”.

The Heart of Art: Strengthening the heart charkra through inner contemplation
A Practical Course: Painting the tree through the seasons, dynamic line drawing (working with the four
elements), veiling form drawing.
ENQUIRE NOW FOR 2017. Introductory year will run on Tuesday 8.50 am - 12.15 pm 7 weeks
through the school term:  Contact Margaret Mary Farr Ph/txt 0272484193. manawastudio@gmail.com
Facebook: Kairos Artistic Endeavours

Understanding The Agricultural Course
Part Two:  November 25,26,27

Costs $235.  Friday 6 and 8 pm
Sat and Sun 9.00 am - 4.00 pm










